KITSAP Aircraft
Radio Control Society

Monthly Meeting: Jan 14, 2025
Meeting Minutes

Call to order: 7:01 pm

Tonight, 6 members were in attendance at the Club’s general meeting at the Sunnyslope
Improvement Hall.

New members

None.

Meeting Minutes

¢ President asked if all had a chance to read the Dec minutes,
then asked for a motion to approve them.
e Motion by: Nick Munch Second by: Duane Barrett
¢ The Dec meeting minutes were approved by the members in attendance.

Treasurer’s Report

Floyd presented the financial report for Dec. The chair asked for a motion to approve.
Motion by: Ron Vadnais Second by: Nick Munch

The Dec financial report was voted on and approved by those in attendance.

General Announcements:

Tim, would you please update us with the YE build? The kids have made great progress on
the covering. Once they decided the color scheme, they move full speed ahead. The wing is
almost completely covered and the fuselage is 3% complete. We’re confident that it will be
complete by the first weekend in March. We’re hoping to be able to maiden the airplane in
March to have it ready for them to fly.

Safety:

Please everyone, be very careful when driving during these very cold days. Black Ice is
extremely dangerous and hard to see. If you see frost on the fields or water frozen over, you can
be sure that there will be black ice on the roads.

Competition Results -

None.




Regional Events (tentative)

March 15— McMinnville swap meet.
March 15 — Military Appreciation Day at Fairgrounds
April 11-13 — Monroe EXPO swap meet

Field Maintenance:

Closed for the season.

Old Business:

A long time ago and a galaxy far, far away when I first started flying RC, the club I was involved
with hosted a weekly fly in. It wasn't anything formal but it was a chance outside of organized
activities for club members to get together, fly, have some food and enjoy.

I brought this up over several meetings and the response has been well received.

Starting the Wednesday after the Spring opener and running through the fall closer, Tim Stebbins
and I will be hosting a Wednesday night fly in (weather permitting) from 5 pm until 9 pm, or
dusk which ever is first.

I will be bringing hot dogs, buns, and condiments each week. The club has graciously offered up
the use of the grill for these Wednesday nights.

If anyone wants to fly an event i.e. patterns, 3D, racing, dog fighting, aerobatics, etc. Let me
know and we get a schedule published. In this way we can be accommodating to everyone
showing up.

Lastly, please feel free to reach out to me directly via email or phone if you have any questions,
feedback, or ideas. Welcome to the 2025 flying season.

Best Regards: Nick Munch

New Business:

Rob Showman has graciously volunteered to set up the 2025 Awards Banquet. If you have
any ideas, or want to help Rob, please reach out to him and discuss your ideas/involvement.
Nick indicated that the Peninsula Beverage Co. has a space that they offer for rental.



NOTICE: For those of you that haven’t as yet renewed your membership, please do so
soonest. We’re going to have the gate combo changed on 15 Feb. The new combination will be
sent out to the ‘current” members. To ensure that you’re on the list, please renew quickly.

Show and Tell:
Nick brought in his OMP Super Decathlon. It’s a PNP, set up to run either 3S or 4S.

Comments from the Membership:

None.

Adjourned: 7:40 pm



